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From: Vanessa Teran <vanessa.teran@mixteco.org>

Sent: Monday, October 6, 2025 4:31 PM

To: sbcob; Steve Lavagnino; Laura Capps; Joan Hartmann; Bob Nelson; Roy Lee

Cc: Vanessa Teran; Genevieve Flores-Haro

Subject: Public Comment: Vote NO on Layoffs & NO Transference of Undocumented Community

Members — Protect Immigrant Communities & Healthcare Access

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Capps, and County of Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to urge you to vote NO on the proposed layoffs of more than 100 county employees who
provide critical healthcare and social services, and the immediate stop of the transference of 7,500
undocumented immigrant community members, and to maintain them within the Santa Barbara
County Public Health (SBCPH) system.

This proposal threatens not only the livelihoods of county workers but also the healthcare access of
thousands of undocumented and immigrant families who depend on healthcare and mental
health services, particularly during these times.

Labor Rights are Immigrant Rights — and access to healthcare is a human right. Please stand with our
community and protect both the workers and the families they serve.

I ask you to reject these layoffs, and halt any relocation and transferance to outside clinics and
hospitals of undocumented immigrant beneficiaries of Medi-Cal within the Santa Barbara Public
Health system, and invest in protecting the health and dignity of all Santa Barbara County residents.

Sincerely,
Vanessa Teran
Director of Policy
MICOP

Vanessa Teran

Director of Policy
Mixteco/Indigena Community Organizing Project (MICOP)
Address: 505 South "A" St, Oxnard, CA 93030

Mailing Address: PO Box 388, Oxnard, CA 93032
vanessa.teran@mixteco.org

Cell: (805) 978-6892 iPhone/WhatsApp/Signal
Office: (805) 483-1166

pronouns: they/them




Our mission: To support, organize, and empower the indigenous migrant communities in California's
Central Coast (the ancestral, and unceded homelands of the Chumash Peoples) . MICOP is the home
of Radio Indigena, 94.1 FM. As a non-profit organization, we are always appreciative of your
support; all donations are tax-deductible. Donate today. To learn more about the Indigenous
people's land on which your home or work sits, visit: native-land.ca
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